Hoxie School District No. 46

Member of North Central Association

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT P.O. BOX 240 HOXIE, AR 72433 (870) 886-2401

FAX: (870) 886-4252

The Hoxie School Board met for their regular school board meeting on Monday, July 8, 2019 with all members present, President David Dobbs called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

A motion was made by Mr. Romine and seconded by Mr. Worlow, with a 5-0 vote to accept the minutes as read from the regular June meeting held on June 10, 2019.

A motion was made by Mr. Coats and seconded by Mr. Gates to approve the financial report as presented by Superintendent Gillham.

A motion was made by Mr. Worlow and seconded by Mr. Coats, with a unanimous vote to appoint Hoxie School Board President, David Dobbs, Disbursing Officer for the 2019-2020 school year.

A motion was made by Mr. Gates and seconded by Mr. Romine, with a unanimous vote, to approve the Hoxie Online Academy Forms and Policies for the 2019-2020 school year.

A motion was made by Mr. Worlow and seconded by Mr. Romine, with a unanimous vote, to approve the K-12 Math Curriculum for the 2019-2020 school year.

A motion was made by Mr. Worlow and seconded by Mr. Coats, with a 5-0 vote to hold the Hoxie School Board Election in March of 2020.

Mr. Romine made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Gates, with a unanimous decision, to approve two legal transfers from Pocahontas School District to Hoxie School District and one legal transfer from Sloan Hendrix School District to Hoxie School District for the 2019-2020 School Year.

Mr. Worlow made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Romine with a unanimous decision (5-0), to approve the resignations of Crystal Treadaway as paraprofessional and Jr. High Cheer Coach, and Kelly Cheatham, as bus driver, effective immediately.

Administrative reports were given by Mrs. Tracy Gates, Elementary Principal, and Dr. Lori McKenzie, High School Principal. (copy attached)

In New Business:

The deteriorating condition of the school mini vans was discussed, and it was noted that students would no longer be transported in the vans. The Superintendent informed the board that many open charge accounts would be closed with the new credit card system in place.

Old Business:

Superintendent Gillham gave the board an update on the summer projects and facility projects taking place on campus. An update on the Janitorial Service SG360 was given as well.

Adjourn: A motion was made by Mr. Gates and seconded by Mr. Worlow with a unanimous decision to adjourn at 7:43pm.

Board President

8-12-19

Board Secretary

Date